Canadian Kigh Commission



Haut Commissariat du Canada

P. O. Box 660, Georgetown

June 15, 1977

Sister Admirables, Sisters of Mercy, Young Street, Georgetown.

Dear Sister Admirables,

Further to our several conversations over the past few weeks, I now wish to confirm that it is the intention of the Government of Canada to enter into negotiations with your Community for the purchase of part of the Convent property bounded by High, Young and Duke Streets, viz. Lots Nos. 61, 62, 97 and 98 but not including Lot No. 63.

My understanding is that completion of this transaction will require the concurrence of members of your Community. For our part, the concurrence of the Government of Guyana will be required — indeed it has now been formally sought. In addition, final approval of the purchase as negotiated between us will require approval by the Government of Canada acting through the Treasury Board, the Department of External Affairs and the Canadian High Commission.

It is my hope that all of these steps may be taken without undue obstacles or delay in order to fulfill the declaration of intention to purchase now given.

Yours sincerely;

High Commissioner